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Also, you can renew your 

membership in person at 

the annual Kickoff Koffee to 

be held at the Bergen Park 

Fire Station on Saturday, 

August 13, from 9 to 

noon. Be sure to stop by 

for some breakfast snacks 

and to sign up for your fa-

vorite activities.  

We are looking forward to 

another year of continuing 

our friendships, enjoying 

some great activities and 

events, and meeting new 

friends.  Summer is here in 

Evergreen! 

ENN begins a new year this 

month. Looking back on the 

year, we added many new 

members and new activi-

ties. It was a fun year for 

us and we hope that you 

enjoyed the monthly 

eventsðthe happy hours, 

the socials, and the sum-

mer and holiday parties. 

We will do our best to con-

tinue providing a friendly, 

social environment for our 

membership. 

With the new fiscal year, 

membership renewal comes 

right behind. The member-

ship year runs from August 

1 through July 31. An e-

mail renewal notice will be 

sent out around the first of 

July. The annual fee of $30 

per household will remain 

the same. An important 

change is that we have 

added a standard liability 

waiver form as a condition 

of membership. Please 

complete and send one 

form in for each participat-

ing household member with 

your membership renewal 

(see more about this from 

Frank, below).   

Presidentôs Message  

New ENN Liability Waiver for Everyone from Frank McVeigh 

Cary and Lisa Board 

Jane Cadwallader 

Alexandra and Phil Davis 

recommend that each 

member carry his or her 

own Medical Information 

Form, intended to help 

first responders in the 

event of a mishap. This 

form will be available on 

the ENN website Activity 

Groups tab and will not be 

collected by ENN for priva-

cy reasons. 

If you have concerns or 

questions about this new 

requirement, please con-

tact Frank McVeigh 

(Activities) or Richard 

Purdy (President). We 

welcome your comments.  

 

Important Dates 

¶ July 11: ENN Board 

meeting at 9:30 

a.m. at the Bergen 

Park Fire Station 

¶ July 20: Happy 

Hour at Cactus 

Jackôs (see p. 4) 

¶ August 13: ENN 

Kickoff Koffee from 

9 a.m. to noon at 

the Bergen Park 

Fire Station 
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from Richard Purdy 

Over the years, several ENN 

activity groups have created 

and maintained their own 

liability waiver forms, which 

have varied widely depend-

ing on the activity. Begin-

ning in August 2016, in or-

der to reduce the number of 

liability forms members 

have to sign to participate 

in the various ENN activi-

ties, ALL members must 

complete a single new ENN 

liability waiver form. The 

form will be distributed and 

collected by the Board in 

August as part of the re-

newal of annual dues. The 

new form will also be avail-

able on the ENN website 

Membership tab. This will 

eliminate the need for indi-

vidual activity group lead-

ers to maintain their own 

forms. (Note that any 

adult, including a spouse, 

may sign as the witness.) 

This is a one-time re-

quirement for EVERY 

member of ENN (1 per 

person) either when renew-

ing for 2016-17, or joining 

as a new member. The 

form does not expire as 

long as you maintain your 

membership with ENN. 

For groups involving out-

door activity, we strongly 

Dallene Melton 

Rosemary Perillo 

Betsy and Jamie Rich 

We are very happy to welcome these 

new members to ENN since May: 
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Activity Leads Appreciation Event  

Quilting Group: ENN Piecemakers  

The quilting group is now calling itself the 

ENN Piecemakers. Since starting up last 

year, group members have been sharing 

techniques, enjoying field trips, and making 

lots of quilts. We have many talented mem-

bers, and welcome all with an interest in 

quilting to join us. 

Upcoming trips include an outing to Castle 

Rock on July 7 to attend the Quilt, Craft, 

and Sewing Festival, and to Georgetown on 

July 15 to check out the small quilting and 

yarn shop there. Join us! 

Activity group 

information is 

listed on the 

last page of 

each monthly 

newsletter. 

To show appreciation for all they do, Activity Leads were invited to a happy hour event at El 

Rancho in May. This first-time event was held to acknowledge the commitment and efforts of 

each and every activity lead. These groups are at the heart of what ENN is all about. Thanks!  

We have several months of evening bridge news to catch up on! 
 

April Evening Bridge was hosted by Carolyn and Fred Simon. We had four exuberant ta-

bles. Thank you to the Simons! The good card-holders for the night were Fred Simon and Al 

Baptisteðlucky guys! The beautiful setting and yummy food and wine made winners of us all, 

however.  
 

May Evening Bridge was hosted by Sandy Bruggeman and Jeff Bee-

man. Again, we had four happy tables of play. Thank you Sandy and 

Jeff! The lucky winners for the evening were Marc and Phyllis Collins 

and Jim Hunsaker. 
 

June Evening Bridge was held at the lovely home of Kathleen and 

Richard Traynor. There were 16 of us and, as the photo at left shows, 

we had another great evening. Much appreciation to Kat and Richard 

for hosting. Lucky card-holders for the night were Ralph Haines and 

Richard Traynor. 
 

Our July Evening Bridge will be held at the home of Jean and Mike 

Wells. We are already looking forward to enjoying a beautiful, fun sum-

mer evening AND to seeing just who our lucky winners will be! 
 

Details and invitations are e-mailed at the beginning of each month to 

our distribution list.  
 

From Pat Haines, 303 674-1317, patralph88@gmail.com  

Bridge 

Activity 
Group          
Updates 
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The following Serendipity events are planned for July: 

 

Friday, July 8 - Gals' Breakfast: It's time for our annual trip to the group's favorite 

breakfast place, Sassafras American Eatery. This friendly and accommodating establishment fea-

tures comfort food with a New Orleans influence, served in a 1889 mansion. We love everything 

about Sassafrasðcheck it out on the net. We will carpool to the Jefferson Park location from the 

UPS Store in Bergen Park at precisely 9:30 a.m. 
 

Tuesday, July 12 - Guys' Breakfast: This group is now being coordinated by John Dun-

lop, so if you are a guy and interested in breakfasting with the group at the new location (Country 

Road Cafe) and new day (Tuesdays), contact John at jdunlop3rd@gmail.com. (For those of you 

planning ahead, the next breakfast will be on August 9 at 8:30.)  
 

Friday, July 15 - Poker Night: Poker Night is sooo much fun. We will meet at 6:30 p.m. at 

the home of our gracious hosts, Sue and John Dunlop, to enjoy a scrumptious potluck dinner, fol-

lowed by an evening of Texas Hold'em. Five bucks buys you 50 chips. Prize money is divided into 

first, second, and third prizes to the players who have collected the most chips at evening's end. 

Do join us. This could be your lucky night. 
 

Monday, July 18 - Lend-a-Book: Another fun group for those who love to read. Bring a 

book or two that you have enjoyed and loan them to another member. Your books will eventually 

be returned to you, so be sure to put your name inside. A lovely brunch is also served. The meet-

ing begins at 9:30 a.m. Carpools can be arranged. 
 

Monday, July 25 - Women Aging Gracefully (WAG): This group of gracefully aging wom-

en meets to discuss subjects of interest to "mature" females. Participants are asked to keep confi-

dential the content of these meetings. The topic of discussion for July will be announced at a later 

date. I have found this group to be a source of bonding among its members. It warms the heart. 

We gather at 10:00 a.m. and snacks are served. Carpooling is also possible, if you'd like. 

 

That just about does it for July. Contact me if you'd like to participate in any or all of the activities 

I have planned for you. I'd love to see you there.   

From Darla Schwartz, 303-670-5552 

On June 11, we held a potluck dinner at our house, and everyone shared in good wishes 

for our 50th anniversary. On July 9, we will have a potluck dinner at the home of Ossie 

and Kate McCollum. As always there will be great food and conversation.  

The August potluck will be held at Mark and Linda Bolingerôs on August 

13. Linda is celebrating a birthday that month. It's never too soon to 

wish her well and many more. We often get new members and we wel-

come them. The ENN Kick-Off is on the same day as the August potluck, 

so mark your calendars. I encourage all of us to show up and resign up 

for the 2016-2017 year. I'll be there so come by my booth and meet and 

greet.   

From Rose Warren 

Serendipity  

Potluck 

Sporting Clays 

The Sporting Clay group shoots monthly on the third or fourth Tuesday. Our most re-

cent shoots were on May 24 and June 28 and our next outing will be July 26 at Kiowa 

Creek Sporting Clays.   

From Alan Palestine, eyeretired@gmail.com 

Activity 
Group          
Updates 

mailto:jdunlop3rd@gmail.com
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Programs and Socials  


